
 
 

Bording d. 29. november 2021 

 

Cancellation of Midtjysk Julecup 2021 

It is with great regret that the Event Management hereby cancels Midtjysk Julecup 2021. 

Midtjysk Julecup should have started for the 48th time on 27/12, and ended with a great final day on 

30/12. Unfortunately, we must acknowledge that the development of the corona situation in Denmark 

creates so much uncertainty that we have decided not to complete Midtjysk Julecup 2021. 

 

Several of the Handball tournaments below are already experiencing growing concern among the 

volunteers, participating clubs and our many partners. Among other things, we anticipate therefore a lot of 

cancellations - both in the upcoming days - and close to the start date - due to the many gatherings at 

Christmas. 

The uncertainty, compared with the current restrictions, is the background for this decision and with this 

we also support the efforts made to minimize the spread of new COVID19 variants. We especially focus on 

the infection chains: Children-parents-grandparents, just as the focus is also on the "daily tournament" to 

run after the New Year 

In addition, in relation to recommendations and restrictions, there are significant practical challenges when 

2000 people gather indoor - and in large groups The uncertainty associated with further restrictions or the 

significance of the newly discovered Omikron COVID-19 variant, of course, also plays into our decision. 

We therefore choose to cancel now - rather than later, so you all have the chance to make new plans for 

the Christmas days. In addition, all Christmas handball competitions anticipate major financial challenges in 

relation to suppliers and partners in the event of a later cancellation than now. 

This decision was taken by agreement between the following Handball Christmas tournaments: 

• Midtjysk Julecup 2021 v. Bording KFUM Håndbold 

• Bjerringbro Julecup 2021 v. Bjerringbro FH 

• Skjern Bank Julecup Cup 2021 v. Skjern Håndbold 

• Thy Cup 2021 v. Thisted IK 

We apologize to those affected, and hope to see everyone again in 2022 for Midtjysk Julecup 2022! 

All clubs will be refunded the registration and participation fee within 10 days. If there are questions about 

this, these can be directed to tilmelding@julecup.dk. 

 

We officially breake the sad news on our website and Facebook later this evening and are also happy to be 

available for questions by either phone or email. 

On behalf of the 

The event management at Midtjysk Julecup 

For further information or questions, Camilla Møller can be contacted at 4117 4551 or 

bemanding@julecup.dk. 


